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Cedar Lake Conservation Club 
Maple Lake—Annandale, MN   April, 2014 

Do you enjoy reading 
about the activities on 
the lake? This publication 
is sent to every Cedar 
Lake property owner.   If 
you don’t belong to CLCC, 
please consider joining to 
support this newsletter 
and other CLCC activi-
ties . 

Do you recall that just two years ago 
on March 19, the ice went out on Ce-
dar Lake? Last year’s ice out date 
was May 1st and this year’s ice out 
date may even be later. WOW!  l cer-
tainly hope your winter went well and 
you’re looking forward to fun and en-
joyment on our beautiful lake.  

The Water Quality Committee, 
Chaired by Kathy Jonsrud, has been 
very busy in coordinating our AIS 
treatment strategy for 2014. Orv 
Jonsrud applied for grant money for 
our AIS treatments and was once 
again successful.  Bobby Ebert has 
been coordinating enhanced  AIS wa-
tercraft Inspection hours and signage. 
The committee has also been attend-
ing numerous meetings on the pro-
gress of our PO6 enhancement pro-
jects that were approved last year. I 
want to give a big thank you to Kathy, 
Orv and Bobby for their dedication to 
the CLCC. Please review the Water 
Quality Articles on pages 4-5 and 14 
for more details. 

Paul Schutte, Chair of our Fish & 
Wildlife Committee has also been 
busy meeting with Joe Stewig who is 
the new DNR Area Fisheries Supervi-
sor. He reports that the DNR will be 
conducting a Lake Fish Survey this 
summer. It should also be noted that 
Henshaw, Albion and Swartout lakes 
all had a winter kill this past winter. 
This is great news for our lake.  

We are in the second year of fund-
raising for our 2014 Walleye Stock-
ing Campaign. We have reached the 
$2,000 mark but our goal is to reach 
$5,000 by the end of September for 
stocking approximately 5000 finger-
lings in October. Please consider 
donating to the Walleye Fund and 

help reach our goal.   

Stay abreast of breaking news - 

visit www.cedarlakecc.org for 

the latest updates. 

Please check out the calendar of events 
for 2014 on page 15. I would like to high-
light that the CLCC will be sponsoring a  
Native Plant Sale on June 7 the and on 
July 19th we will be sponsoring a Na-
tive Shoreline Restoration Tour of vari-
ous properties on our lake. See page 4 
for all the details. A big thank you to 
Cheryl Wold who is chairing these two 
events. You can read the notices about 
these events on the next page. Please 
consider attending these two events and 
getting involved with starting up your own 
native garden along your shoreline. 

In closing I’m looking forward to pontoon 
rides and wetting a line and it can’t come 
soon enough. As I’ve said in the past, 
please consider getting more involved 
with the CLCC as we are always looking 
for new committee members and board of 
directors. Help out at the annual picnic; 
get on the Water Quality Committee or 
Fish and Wildlife Committee. It may be 
your time, so consider it. See you all on 

the lake and make sure and wave!!      

 Mike Hankee           

Cedar  

Lake 

President’s Letter by Mike Hankee 

Time to pay dues—see page 11 for easy ways to pay 



 2 

FISH AND WILDLIFE COMMITTEE 
by Paul Schutte and Cheryl Wold 

Cedar Lake Native Plant Sale  

Provides Unique Variety and Choices 

Saturday, June 7th, 2014  10-12noon 

Arendt/Wells Residence on Cedar Lake  8986 84th St NW | Annandale, MN 

Thinking of adding some native plants to your property? Great - But many natives are not available at typical garden cen-
ters. Here is your opportunity to purchase quality native plants and get expert planting advice. These small, reasonably 
priced potted plants are suitable for a variety of growing conditions and sites. Plants will be provided by Natural Shoreline 
Technologies. For a complete listing of all plants available, check out their website (naturalshore.com). If you wish to or-
der specific plants, you can call  ahead of time and they will bring them out if available (612-703-7581). Questions – call 
Cheryl Wold   (763-241-0199).  

See you at the sale! 

Cedar Lake Shoreline Restoration Tour  

Saturday, July 19th , 2014  9-11:30am 

Starts at Hankee Residence on Cedar Lake 

8461 76th St| Annandale, MN 

Over the past few years, several property owners on Cedar Lake have 
been installing native shoreline buffers. By mid-summer they are usually 
at their blooming peak. Want to see them close-up and learn first-hand 
about the process? A tour of 4 shoreline projects around Cedar Lake will showcase a variety of terrains, stages of de-
velopment or specialized conditions. Come with your questions and see options that might work for your property.  
 
 Tour begins, 9am at the Hankee’s, 8461 76th Street. Coffee and treats provided. We will then drive to the next site. 
 A native plant expert from Natural Shoreline Technologies will accompany us. 
 Also learn about: native plantings with frost heaving, repelling geese from your shore, and planting a monarch but-

terfly garden. 
 Light lunch and door prizes at final site. 
 

This event is free to all, but advanced sign-up is most appreciated. If you plan on attending, please re-

spond to Chery Wold (chjefu@charter.net or 763-241-0199) by July 12th 

Hankee’s Restored  Shoreline 
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2014 CLCC Walleye Stocking Fund  

    $5,000  Goal   

In 2012 we raised enough money to stock 5,000 fingerlings in Cedar Lake.  
last fall the DNR stocked 7,604 walleye fingerlings. This fall our goal is 
again to stock 5,000 fingerlings. Currently we have approximately $2,000 in 
our walleye stocking fund. We need $5,000 to make this happen in 2014. 
The money raised for this comes from the fundraising at our annual picnic in 
August and through your generous donations.  
 

Purchase a Pound of Walleye Fingerlings!  

Please participate in Purchase a Pound of Walleyes to support the CLCC 
Walleye Stocking Program.   Each pound costs $36.   Sign up to buy a 
pound or two or three or whatever your lures desire.  Use the form on the 
back cover of this newsletter  or  donate online through CLCC website. Go 
to: www.cedarlakecc.org   

` 

Jerry O’Keefe and his 30 

inch walleye caught in 

2013.  

Yes, he threw it back 

Musing of a Cedar Laker Fisher 

“This winter while doing a little ice fishing the water clarity appeared to be one of the better 
ones I have seen through the ice in years. I had a 25’ visibility! Not jumping to any conclu-
sions, I may have a hunch that one of the reasons might just be the removal of the carp 
we have had in the last few years in the Carp barriers/traps upstream.  At the Segner carp 
barrier in 2012 alone, 12,000 pounds of carp were removed. Carp are notorious for stirring 
up the bottom (phosphorous) and destroying native plant growth. The last few years I per-
sonally have not seen a carp in Cedar Lake. And now it looks like Mother Nature might 
just produce a freeze out on those shallow lakes to the south of us that flow into Cedar, 
Henshaw, Albion and Swartout.”        Paul Schutte 

CEDAR LAKE MERCHANDISE  
By Cathy Campbell 

We  will be at all Cedar Lake Conservation Club events with clothing, towels, 

sweatshirts, vests, chambray shirts and t-shirts, in a range of sizes.  There 

will also be a selection of mugs, glassware, plastic wine glasses, all with the 

Cedar Lake logo.  If you know you would like an item in a specific size and 

color please call me and I can order most things in many more colors and 

sizes than we stock and the turnaround time is fast! 

  

There is a new t-shirt design in pink in youth and women sizes that is em-

broidered with a flower and “Cedar Lake Girl”.  These can be ordered in any 

size and color.  We can also supply fleece vests in SPRING weight for layer-

ing. 

  

Contact Cathy Campbell @ 952-831-3257 or cathylc@mac.com 

 

Check out the website www.cedarlakecc.org for merchandise examples—

watch for updates as the season heats up! 

mailto:cathylc@mac.com
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WATER QUALITY COMMITTEE  
by Kathy Jonsrud 

 
We all are anxious for ice-out after the wicked cold winter. The Water Quality Committee has worked hard over the 
winter making sure all the details are taken care of for our 2014 Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) control. Projects are 
in place to control Curly Leaf Pondweed (CLP) and Eurasian Water Milfoil (EWM). Many are familiar with our AIS 
control, but for those new on the lake, here is an overview of our 2014 AIS control strategy: 
 
 The DNR makes the final determination about the acreage we can treat.   
 We have received our 2014 DNR treatment permits.  The permits were approved with few DNR restrictions.  
 This is the earliest we have received our treatment permits and is allowing us to prepare and plan. 
 We have contracted with Professional Lake and Land 

Management (PLM) to complete the 2014 treatment. 
 We are in regular conversations with PLM to maxim-

ize the effectiveness of our treatment.  
 The CLP treatment is paid for by an assessment from 

the Clearwater River Watershed District (CRWD) 
through the PO6 project. EWM is paid by a similar 
assessment mechanism under a separate CRWD AIS 
Control project.  

 We expect to treat more CLP and EWM this year.  
See more information below. 

 In 2013 we completed a DNR required full vegetation 
mapping. This was a very detailed point-intercept 
identification of all the vegetation in our lake.  

 CLCC provides AIS project management and over-
sight on a volunteer basis. 
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Summary of Aquatic  

Invasive Species Treatment 

We do expect there will be more Curly Leaf Pondweed 
(CLP) and Eurasian Water Milfoil (EWM) to treat this year: 
 

CLP       10 acres  Estimated Cost     $1,060* 
EWM     32 acres  Estimated Cost    $10,900 

 

Though this is more than we treated last year, we are still 
well within the costs of the CRWD project budget and we 
have received DNR grants (see article top of page 5). 
 
The map to the left shows the approximate treatment    
areas. 
 
The detailed vegetation mapping conducted in 2013 pro-
vided important information. The mapping was a two step 
process: a mapping in June and another in August. Be-
cause of excellent resident engagement and vigilance, we 
identified additional EWM in the late summer.  Our map-
ping vendor conducted an extra EWM plotting in early No-
vember of 2013. The extra November mapping was ex-
tremely helpful, and gave us the important information we 
needed for the 2014 DNR permit. A special thanks to Mike 
Hankee and Orv Jonsrud as they were in the boat that chil-
ly November day to help our vendor with the mapping. 
 
*Reflects vendor credit of $4,480 from 2013 

 

 Aquatic Invasive Species Treatment for This Summer 

2014 Aquatic Invasive Species Control  
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WATER QUALITY COMMITTEE  
by Kathy Jonsrud 

DNR Grants—Winners Again 

We once again received grants from the DNR for our Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) control. This is great 
news and a special thanks to Orv Jonsrud for completing the grant application and being a true ambassador 
for our lake with the DNR. Our grants for AIS treatment in 2014 are up to: 

$1,210 for CLP control 
$3,140 for EWM control 

The final amount of the grants will be determined by acreage we end up treating.  

“Although the invasive non-native curly leaf pondweed 
and Eurasian water milfoil are present  

in the lake, Cedar Lake has a healthy aquatic vegetation 
community dominated by a number of native species, as 

17 species of native vegetation were observed in the 
lake in 2013.” 

 
 
Every three years, we conduct a total vegetation 
mapping on our lake. This is not only a required ac-
tivity by the DNR, but an important tool in our “eyes 
forward” approach to controlling aquatic invasive 
species. The mapping confirms where the invasive 
species are and also helps us to understand the im-
pact to the important native species. The vegetation 
mapping is extensive and precise using GPS tech-
nology which is shared with the DNR and our AIS 
treatment vendor (PLM Lake and Land Manage-
ment).   
 
The full vegetation mapping report is available on 
our website www.cedarlakecc.org . Look for the link 
on the left hand side for “Vegetation Management 
Plan”.   

2013 Vegetation Mapping   

is Valuable 

Wenck and Associates Final Report, January 2014                     

Updated Lake Plans on Website 

Are you student of the lake? Would you like more 
background on our beautiful lake? Take a look on 
the website www.cedarlakecc.org and click on the 
left hand side links for the Lake Management Plan 
and Vegetation Management Plan. We just updated 
these documents and they provide historical infor-
mation and future strategies about the comprehen-
sive activities on our lake. Included is a wealth of 
information on lake vegetation, fisheries, and wild-
life.  
 
Thanks to Dave Wagner, Kathy Jonsrud, Bill Arendt, 
and Mike Hankee for taking care of the 2014 up-
dates  

Enhancements for  Aquatic Invasive     
Species Inspections and Signage 

Bobby Ebert serves on the Board 
of Directors and the Water Quality 
Committee. Bobby has worked 
hard over the winter to really up 
the ante on our AIS signage and 
Inspection Strategy.  
 
Here is a summary of what is 
planned for 2014: 

 
 Additional AIS signage at landings on Cedar. 

Postings/additional signage at Wurm’s land-
ing, CR 6, and Schroeder. 

 In collaboration with Schroeder Park, 
manned AIS inspection and education at the 
Schroeder Park landing for select weekends. 
This is our second year of providing these 
inspections.  Bobby has worked with Marc 
Mattice, Wright County Parks Administrator, 
to hire this year’s intern.  We plan to have 
inspections start fishing opener through the 
season.   

 Standard DNR AIS Inspections at the CTY 
RD 6 landing scheduled for 60 hours. 

 Through a program sponsored by Wright 
County Soil and Water, CLCC plans to pur-
chase an additional 100 hours of manned 
inspection at the CTY RD 6 landing. Please 
watch for more details later in the summer. 

http://www.cedarlakecc.org
http://www.cedarlakecc.org
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Get To Know The 2014 CLCC Board! 

Board Member Start End E-Mail Telephone 

Glenn Baird Sept 2013 Sept 2017 glennabaird@gmail.com      612-599-4639 

Orv Jonsrud  Sept 2013 Sept 2017 ojonsrud@yahoo.com  320-274-2166 

Bill Arendt Sept 2013 Sept 2017 wfa12345@aol.com 320-274-2422 

Jim Martin Aug 2010 Sept 2014 orvandjudy1@gmail.com 320-274-5730 

Gary Miron Aug 2010 Sept 2014 miron72@comcast.net 763-425-0904 

Jean Skomoroh Aug 2010 Sept 2014 jeaned@lakedalelink.net 320-274-7155 

Mike Hankee Aug 2010 Sept 2014 mlhankee@lakedalelink.net 651-503-4189 

Arlan Daniel Aug 2011 Sept 2015 arlandaniel@yahoo.com 952-237-6665 

Cathy Campbell Aug 2011 Sept 2015 cathylc@mac.com 952-831-3257 

Cathi Gabriel-Westman Aug 2012 Sept 2016 cgwlawoffice@gmail.com 651-253-2675 

Diane Salls Sept 2012 Sept 2016  dsalls40@yahoo.com 952-857-9114 

Bobby Ebert Sept 2012 Sept 2016 Bobby.Ebert@northstarfinancial.com 651-278-2257 

Christa Lane-Larsen* Sept 2013 Sept 2014 gopherines@citescape.com  612-940-1080 

Liz Baird** Sept 2012 Sept 2014 lizbaird22@gmail.com 612-599-4128 

*Non Board member, elected Secretary  **Non Board member, elected Treasurer  

2014 Board of Director Meeting Dates: July 12, September 27 (includes the Annual Membership Meeting), Novem-
ber 8.  Meetings begin at 9am at the Corinna Township Hall. 
 

CLCC board meetings are open to members and include an open forum for new business. The board welcomes and 
encourages member attendance and participation.   

Committee Chair Contact Information 

Water Quality 
Protect & improve water quality & beneficial vegetation 

 

Kathy Jonsrud 

 

kjonsrud@yahoo.com 

Fish and Wildlife Conservation 
Preserve & protect beneficial wildlife, fish, & the natural beauty of Cedar Lake 

 

Paul Schutte 

 

pschutte54@hotmail.com 

Membership and Quality Lake Life 
Encourage membership & involvement 

 

Bill Arendt 

  

Wfa12345@aol.com 

Social 
Promote fellowship among lake residents & friends of Cedar Lake 

Arlan Daniel 

Cathi G Westman 

arlandaniel@yahoo.com 
 

 cglawoffice@gmail.com 

Merchandising 
Select, manage & sell items that promote Cedar Lake 

  

Cathy Campbell 

 

cathylc@mac.com 

Nominating 
Provide Board of Director nominations to the membership at the Annual Meeting 

  

Carter Diers 

  

carterdiers@yahoo.com 

 

The CLCC is a very active lake association, fostering fellowship among the lake residents while promoting and pro-
tecting the wildlife and natural beauty of Cedar Lake. CLCC is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt organization and no mem-
bers, directors or officers receive any compensation. The success of CLCC depends on volunteer efforts, so please 
join in.  Make new friends and have fun as well! 

Where can you help?  Please consider joining in! 

mailto:glennabaird@gmail.com
mailto:ojonsrud@yahoo.com
mailto:chjefu@charter.net
mailto:orvandjudy@comcast.net
mailto:miron72@comcast.net
mailto:jeaned@lakdalelink.net
mailto:mlhankee@lakedalelink.net
mailto:gopherines@citescape.com
mailto:davidc.larsen@usbank.com
mailto:pschutte54@hotmail.com
mailto:Wfa12345@aol.com
mailto:arlandaniel@yahoo.com
mailto:cglawoffice@gmail.com
mailto:carterdiers@yahoo.com
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Cedar Lake Visionary Fund 

The Cedar Lake Visionary Fund is a great way to donate to the CLCC. CLCC is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt organization, so 
your donations are tax deductible.  For 2013, we had 50 members donate $7,900.  Your contribution will be directed to the 
fund of your choice: General, Walleye Stocking and Water Quality.  Payments can be made either by check or very conven-
iently by using Pay Pal.  The CLCC website (www.cedarlakecc.org) has a tab for donating electronically.  THANKS TO ALL 
WHO HAVE CONTRIBUTED! 

The newest visionaries since the last publication of the newsletter are:   

When donors reach a higher visionary category with multiple donations, they will be recognized in that higher category and 
“sustaining” will be added if they give each year.  Please support this program by donating to the fund of your choice.   For 
further information, contact Bill Arendt at 320-274-2422 or wfa12345@aol.com . 

 

CLCC VISIONARIES  

SILVER: (up to $99): 
 

Mike and Dawn Cole 

Karl and Mary Leslie 
(sustaining) 

 

GOLD: ($100 to $499)  
 

Bruce & Cathy Campbell (sustaining) 
Scott and Chris Nelson (sustaining) 

Darren & Andrea Heairet (sustaining) 
Jim Domian (sustaining) 

Phil & Beth Trout (sustaining) 
Larry & Melanie Kramer (sustaining) 

Jim & Judy Martin (sustaining)  

LIFETIME: ($1,000 plus) 
 

Christa Lane-Larsen (sustaining) 
Liz & Glenn Baird (sustaining) 

Dick & Mary Beth Ebert (sustaining) 
Kathy & Orv Jonsrud (sustaining) 
Bill & Ruth Westhoff (sustaining) 

Mike & Laurie Hankee (sustaining) 

DNR Fisheries Survey on Cedar 

The DNR Fisheries will be doing their lake fish Sur-

vey on Cedar Lake from July 7th thru July 11th. This 

survey will now take place every 5 years and results 

published on the DNR Website. 

 

Please respect these areas and their staff, so an ac-

curate and complete survey can be accomplished. 

Purple Martins Should Return Soon 

The buoys and Loon nesting platforms you see around 

the sandbar and other areas on the lake are placed 

out each year by our Fish and Wildlife Committee 

members. Permits are acquired each year from the 

Sheriff’s Office. We ask everyone to respect these are-

as while the loons complete their nesting and raising of 

their chicks. The DNR will also continue placing their 

buoys out in the fish spawning area by True Friends 

(formerly Camp Courage). 

Loon Nesting Platforms & Buoys 

Last year our Purple Martins on the lake appeared to do 

very well. Thanks to you that have committed to be some 

of the best landlords in the area.  We have a  T-14 house 

at Schroeder Park and at True Friends (formerly Camp 

Courage). Both are successful nesting sites and we man-

age the sites. This year you will see an informational sign 

on Purple Martins at each site. Stop by and check it out 

while cruising the lake this  summer. 

CLCC Fishing Contest—Cash Prizes and Fun for All 

The CLCC Fishing Contest is a delightful and time honored tradition on our lake.  

 Bring your lunker for weigh-in at Nicholson’s 8979 Iresfeld | 320-274-3516 (near Schroeder Park) 

 Usual prize categories are for walleye, bass, crappie, and sunfish—but judges are im-
pressed by all species 

 Cash prizes awarded at the Annual Picnic  
 Contest runs from May 10th to August 16th 

2013 1st Place Bass 
Adam and Kyle Badger 

http://www.cedarlakecc.org
mailto:wfa12345@aol.com
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CLCC MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE  
By Bill Arendt, CLCC Vice-President 

CLCC continues to be a premier  lake association in 
Wright County.  In 2012, we had 189 members 
(78%) from the 240 property owners.  In 2013, we 
had an all-time high of 192 members (80%).  Thanks 
to all Cedar Lake residents who have committed to 
the CLCC membership. 
 
This is the time of year we kick-off our annual dues 
reminder. Our dues are $25 a year and many “give a 
bit more” as a Visionary of Cedar Lake.   We do not 
send out individual bills; we rely on this newsletter as 
the reminder.  
 

CLCC counts on the active support of its mem-

bers to help make a difference on the Lake. 

Please take a moment right now to pay your 

dues before it slips your mind.   

 

 

. 

The CLCC newsletter is published three times a year 
(April, July & November).  We also post a copy on 
our website for future reference.  The Annandale/
Maple Lake business community continues to sup-
port CLCC through their paid advertisements.  These 
ads are also posted on our website.   If you have a 
chance, be sure to thank these businesses for their 
support. 

Mary Ellen Wells has been our newsletter editor for 
the past 4 years, providing a high quality newsletter. 
Mary Ellen is now transitioning the editor responsibil-
ities to Kathy Jonsrud. Thank you Mary Ellen for all 
your efforts. CLCC greatly appreciates your hard 
work. 

We send out information between newsletters to 
those members who have supplied us with their e-
mail address. Mark Trostad is in charge of the web-
site and e-mail notices.  If we do not have your cur-
rent e-mail address, please let us know so that all 
members can stay informed of current events on the 
Lake.   

Fund Balances at 04/01/14 

 
 

       FUNDS        AMOUNT 
 

  Water Quality          $ 27,287.83  
  

  Walleye Stocking                 1,855.19 
 

  General CLCC     7,881.30  
 

  Dave Larsen Visionary           3,239.50  
 

  TOTAL                              $ 40,263.82  
 

Thanks to Liz Baird —Treasurer of CLCC.  Accurate  

and timely financial recordings are  critical to main-

tain the trust and confidence of members.  An out-

side financial review is performed every two years 

to ensure that funds and transactions are accurate. 

Time to Pay 2014 Dues  

Newsletter and Website Services 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

      

  

 

On-line payment at 
www.cedarlakecc.org 

(see link on left hand side) 

Fill out the dues form on 

the last page of this news-

letter and mail in 

CLCC Treasurer’s Report 
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CLCC WATER QUALITY COMMITTEE  
 

DNR Allows Signature Waiver for AIS Treatment 

Cedar Lake has been granted a waiver to collect 
property owner’s signatures for treatment of aquatic 
invasive species for the 2014 treatment. Please see 
the form to the right for more information.  
 
If you do not want herbicide treatment to occur adja-
cent to your property, please complete the form. 

Dear Cedar Lake Property Owners: 

 

The Cedar Lake Conservation Club (CLCC) has contracted to treat Curly Leaf Pondweed and Eurasian Water 

Milfoil, both Aquatic Invasive Species, in Cedar Lake in 2014. 

The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources has granted to the CLCC a waiver of the requirements that 

the Association obtain signatures of approval by owners of lake-shore property.   

Instead, the CLCC will notify property owners of the treatment through the: 

 CLCC newsletter which is mailed to all residents of Cedar Lake 

 CLCC website www.cedarlakecc.org  

 CLCC annual member meeting 

 Annandale Advocate (local weekly newspaper). 

With regard for treatment for 2014: 

 The proposed timeline for treatment is April – August 

 The target species for the treatment is Curly Leaf Pondweed (CLP) and Eurasian Water Milfoil 

(EWM) 

 The method of control or  product being used is Aquatic Herbicide appropriate to control CLP and 

EWM 

 If landowner does NOT want treatment to occur adjacent to the landowner’s property: 

Fill out the form below and notify Orville Jonsrud immediately at the following address, phone 

number or email address: 

 

Cedar Lake Conservation Club 

7646 Isaak Ave NW 

Annandale, MN 55302 

E-mail: ojonsrud@yahoo.com 

Phone: 320-274-2166 

 

Sincerely, 

Cedar Lake Conservation Club Board of Directors 

 

 

I request that no herbicide treatment occur adjacent to our shoreline property. 

 
 

Signed ___________________________________________________ Date: _______________________ 

 

All requested information must be entered for verification purposes. 

 

Year:                                        Property Identification Number(s): 
 
 

Property Owners Name(s): 
 
 

Lake Property Address: 
 
 

City/State/Zip 
 
 

Phone Number(s)   Home:                                        Cell: 
 
 

Mailing Address (If different from the Cedar Lake Property Address: 
 
 

 

In September of 2013, the Clearwater River Wa-
tershed District (CRWD) Board of Managers ap-
proved two major enhancements to our existing 
PO6 project.  Project PO6 was started in 2006 to 
reduce phosphorus and carp population in Cedar 
Lake (check out www.crwd.org for more details 
about PO6).  
 
 The two new projects will temporarily “slow 

down” a portion of the runoff during rain 
events and reduce the amount of phosphorus 
coming into Cedar.  

 The projects are located just south of Cedar 
(near Hwy 55) and the other is east of 
Swartout Lake.  

 Construction south of Cedar is expected to  
begin the summer of 2014. The project east 
of Swartout will start in later 2014. 

 CRWD received a large Legacy Fund grant 
of $277,900 for the project. This was a huge 
positive for the feasibility of the project. The 
total cost of the projects may not exceed 
$554,000.   

 The assessment to a Cedar Lake resident 
was $500.  There is an option to pay the as-
sessment over multiple years. 

 CLCC engaged deeply to evaluate and sup-
port the projects. 

 CLCC contributed $10,000 from the Water 
Quality Fund towards the projects. 

Enhancements to Project PO6  

Move Forward 

“Lean In” for Your Lake 

This year why not set yourself a goal and do something extra for the Lake. Plant some native plants, provide a 

home for some wildlife, use less chemicals. Help your guests remember to stop aquatic hitchhikers when they 

launch and remove their watercraft from our lake.   The lake will Thank You for it.                                      

 Now it’s time for ice out!  Then take some time to enjoy this beautiful lake we are on.   

 We will all agree it’s been a long long winter..... 

http://www.crwd.org
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CLCC EVENTS —MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2014 

May 10th Fishing opener & start of CLCC fishing 
Contest 

Weigh your fish with Dean and Kathy Nicholson 
8979 Iresfeld 320-274-3516 
  

June 7th Native Plant Sale 10-12pm | Arendt/Wells residence 
8986 84th Street NW 

July 4th Boat Parade and dock decorating con-
test 

2pm | North side of sandbar 

July 12th Board of Director’s Meeting All welcome! 
9am | Corinna Town Hall 9801 Ireland Ave NW 

July 19th Native Shoreline Restoration Tour 9-11:30am | Start at Hankee residence 
8461 76th Street 

  

August 16th End of fishing contest 

August 23rd 
  

Annual Picnic and 
Music on the Water 

Picnic 12-1:30pm | True Friends (formerly Camp Courage) 
Music on the Water 2 to 6pm | Sandbar 

September 27th Annual Member Meeting and Board of 
Director’s Meeting 

All welcome! 
9am | Corinna Town Hall 9801 Ireland Ave NW 

November 8th Board of Director’s Meeting All welcome! 
9am | Corinna Town Hall 9801 Ireland Ave NW 

Annual Picnic and Music on the Water—You don’t want to miss it 
Saturday, August 23rd | True Friends (formerly Camp Courage) 

Picnic Noon to 1:30 
Music on the Water 2:00 

Plans are in place for the best day of the summer! 
Cathi Gabriel-Westman is planning a very fun day for 
our Picnic and Music on the Water.  
 
 Guests are welcome—plan a weekend of fun at 

your lake place 
 Wonderful summer picnic from noon to 1:30 at 

True Friends (formerly Camp Courage), catered by 
Cottage Gourmet 

 Games, raffles, and fun for all ages at the picnic 
 Music on the Water at 2pm sponsored by Ding-

mann Marine and More  
 Plan to relax, enjoy, and celebrate our lake com-

munity  

Nominating Committee— 4 Board of Directors Spots Opening 

This year, we have four directors who have fulfilled their four year term and will be leaving the board in Septem-
ber. Carter Diers leads the Nominating Committee and we are looking for candidates to fill these spots.  
 

 Is this your year to step-up?   
 Do you have an interest in learning more about the lake? 
 Would you like to serve with an exceptional group of volunteers?  
 

Please let Carter hear from you!   carterdiers@yahoo.com  320-274-6564 
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CLCC 

P.O.Box 192 

Annandale, MN  55302 

~~ Pay 2014 Dues and Consider “Adding a Bit More”  ~~ 
~~ Donate to the Walleye Stocking Fund ~~ 

 

CLCC needs your support.  Annual dues to CLCC are $25, based on the calendar year, and can be paid by check with 

the form below or electronically on-line.  Visit the CLCC website (www.cedarlakecc.org) and click on the “Donate” tab 

under “Dues”  and the “Donate” tab under “Visionary” to make your contributions.   

CLCC is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt organization, so dues and contributions are tax deductible.  

 

                        2014 Dues Payment:                 $25.00          

                                       YES! I can give a bit more (circle desired fund ) :              _______ 

                                    Walleye Stocking Fund          Water Quality             General  

 

                             Walleye Stocking Fund (pound of fingerlings is $36) :             _______ 

                         TOTAL:              _______ 

Name:_________________________________________________________________________    

Home Address: _________________________________________________________________ 

Lake Address:  __________________________________________________________________ 

Preferred Phone:_____________________________ Email: _____________________________ 

Please include this form and make checks payable to: Cedar Lake Conservation Club or CLCC.  

Mail to:  CLCC, PO Box 192, Annandale, MN 55302 

Cedar  

Lake 

http://www.cedarlakecc.org

